BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 14TH 2018
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM  PCSO Susan Broadwell had reported one burglary residential (entry not gained) and one theft from motor vehicle.
Two residents attended. The first one reported two problems near the triangle at the corner of Keswick and Wike Lanes – a blocked drain and a difficult junction for motorists. Cllr Hoyland will ask Highways to look into both concerns. .(Action BH)  He also raised the issue of a very bright private house light from a property in this area and queried whether it contravened the Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Denby informed him that this was a legal matter and he should ask Enforcement to look into it. 
The other resident was concerned about the badly overgrown verges and amount of dog dirt on the Blacksmith’s Field. The Clerk will remind GGS about this. (Action JG)  

DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Sidle, Bosomworth, Tatman, Denby, Flockton and Hoyland. Mr Andrew West , who has expressed interest in joining the Council, also attended, together with Ward Cllrs Matthew Robinson and Sam Firth. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllr Ward. 
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 10TH 2018  These were approved.  
MATTERS ARISING  

1.Vacancy on Council At the end of the meeting Andrew West was invited, and accepted, an invitation to become a member of the Parish Council 
2 SID devices for Bardsey. Cllr Tatman reported on the meeting he had attended and was given parish council consent to apply initially for the 4 SID devices in the locations previously agreed. Adoption of this number would be conditional on receiving a substantial grant from Ward Cllrs. The Chairman  agreed to complete the appropriate application form. (Action ES) 
3.Bowling Club Registration   Daniel Cooil from Hartlaws has now informed the council that he has found further relevant documents in their store and is now applying for official registration of the land, but warns that this may take 6 months to complete.  
4.Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported:

· A58/Church Lane – No update as yet on reflector posts. 

· A 58 – After recent reporting of flooding by bus shelter, the gullies in the area were cleansed. Some were not running and needed further investigation.

· Bingley Ginnel – Refurbishment has been completed. The contractor has had to replace a broken drain cover which has added to the cost (220 material/ labour + 44 VAT) Bob Buckenham (PROW) is pleased with work carried out.                                                 Thanks should go to Roy Lunn for his involvement in the project and for allowing access to his land, making the ginnel much more accessible , particularly with the volume of ashphalt needed. Also, thanks to Emmerdale Fund which enabled the work to be carried out.                                                                                      

· Church Lane – BH has again reported several areas of carriageway which require attention by and above Bingley Cottages, but has been told that the problems  could not be located , so she will pursue this. As mentioned  by Cllr Bosomworth, they could be very dangerous to cyclists. 
· Keswick Lane Layby – BH has been following up a request for disabled marking and had a meeting with Nick Fletcher, LCC  Highways Disabled Access, to assess, .but last week disabled signage appeared on the road for one bay. She is pursuing a second, but needs to know the person responsible for the initial marking before proceeding further. Nick Fletcher was in no doubt about the need for a second one. 
· Duck Pond – BH was asked to follow up reported potholes, but these were filled in before PROW could assess them .
The Chairman thanked Cllr Hoyland for all her work in connection with the Bingley Ginnel. 

5.Cornmill  Ginnel.  Cllr Tatman is going ahead with the agreed proposals for the path surfacing and tree work.  He has been advised by Ben Cornelly , Highways ,and Stephen Whiteside ,Parks & Countyside,  that a Z order will  be  required  for both sets of work. (Action JG)                                                                                                   
6.Snow Ploughing Agreement.   The Chairman will talk to Andrew Ward about this (Action ES) 
7.Disposal of Inert Waste. The Chairman will write again about this as further dumping has occurred in the Bardsey area. (Action ES)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  8. Village Pond .  Mark Hullah is to be reminded about dealing with the verges. (Action JG) 
9. Village Benches John Priestley has completed work on the benches. 
10. GDPR – Latest Information. The amendment absolving councils from the requirement to appoint a Data Protection Officer has been approved by Parliament. The other requirements remain in place A data audit should first be carried out and a document retention policy completed. YLCA have now supplied PCs with a proposed Records Management Policy template which can be adapted to suit individual council requirements, and when agreed, should be adopted officially. Cllr Bosomworth volunteered to attend the latest GDPR  training  session on Thursday June 21st. The Clerk will book his place. (Action MB/JG) 
11. Weight Restrictions on A58. There was nothing further to report. 
12. Possible Routes for Leeds Country Way in Bardsey. This is still under discussion. 
13. Disused Railway Line through Bardsey. Cllr Bosomworth has done considerable research into ownership of the section through Bardsey. He was given council approval to write to the Evans Property Group indicating our intention to apply for a Definitive Map Modification Order   for the section from Wood Lane/A58 to the beck near Moat Hall and the Fish Depot, to become a public bridleway.  He has collected evidence of usage over the years from about a dozen people.
14. Meeting Times and Dates. It was agreed that meetings would regularly commence at 7pm. It was also agreed that starting in October 2018, for a trial period, the day of the week should be changed to a Wednesday and should normally be held on the first Wednesday in the month.  

15. Parish Walks. Cllr Flockton reported :
· East side walk- Saturday June 16th , commencing at Mill Lane at 2pm.
· West side walk- Saturday July 14 , commencing at the same time and place. 
16. Points raised by Cllr Robinson  Following from the last meeting he had attended , Cllr Robinson said that he has asked that the results of crimes committed in the area  should be fed back to the council, even when up to 6 months have elapsed. 

He also mentioned the possibility of 20mph limits through parts of the village and said that Ward Cllrs considered this subject needed further discussion. BPC Cllrs thought that around the school was the only suitable area for such speed limits.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Nothing to report. 
2. Playground The Chairman has replaced some bolts. 
3. Web Site .This is going well.
4. Sports Club.- Nothing to report.                                                                                                                                              
PLANNING .                                                                                                                             New Applications.:-  

(a)18/0291- 17 Congreve Way – Exts.,New Pitched Roof, & conversion of part of Double Garage to Habitable Room.- Comments  
(b) 18/02778 – Land adj. to Low Field House, 5 Keswick Court – Change of Use & Alts of Agricultural Land to Menage, Stable Block & Wildlife Pond. – Object.
(c) 18/03507 – Hilltop Cottage, Rigton Green – Variation of Condition 2 of Approval 17/04127 – Minor Material Amendment to increase Size of Approved Garage.- Comment.     

(d) 18/02610 – Rosemeiron , Keswick Lane – Comments. 
(e) 18/03071 – Highfield, Mill Lane – Ext. – No objection  

(f)  18/03294 – Mon Abri , 58 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.- Comment  
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 18/02368 – Gatebridge, Linden Close -Exts. 
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-

(a) 18/01218 – 9 Congreve Approach – Exts. – Cllr Denby noticed that the applicant has not removed the fence, as requested, and he has therefore referred the matter to Enforcement. 
4. WITHDRAWAL 

(a) 18/01620 – Heron Bank, 15 Church Lane – One Detached House to rear. 
5.Building Work  at Barbon Dale, Mill Lane. The Chairman had noticed building work being carried out on the garage without consent. Cllr Denby has  referred  it to Carlton McKenzie.  
FINANCE 
1. Bills for payment:

(a) Biffa Waste Disposal -                                   £ 196.21                                 
(b) Deepblue Digital – Web Hosting                      264.00 
(c) HAGS SMP – Bolts – Play Equipment               18.00  
(d) Bardsey Tree Services – Snow Ploughing         60.00  
(e) M.J. Conneely – Work on Bingley Ginnel    12,000.00 
(f) J. Gallant – APM Photocopying                           46.15 
(g) J. Priestley – Work on Benches                        340.00 
It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

2.Audit of Accounts. These have now been submitted to the External Auditor and will be displayed on the web site. Dates for the rights of the public to inspect the accounts have also been displayed. 
CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS 
1. Query about Eligibility of Bardsey for Free tickets for Leeds Festival A member of the public asked BPC for the reason why Bardsey was not included in the distribution. Several Cllrs supported her question which the Clerk then referred  to the Ward Cllrs. Cllr Ryan Stephenson replied that ticket allocations had been settled for this summer but he would seek to follow the matter up next year as he was in agreement that Bardsey had grounds for inclusion in the concession. 
2. Two questions raised by Cllr Robinson.- Speeding on Rigton Bank/ New Litter Bin. Cllr Robinson reminded BPC that he had received no response from them concerning these 2 matters which residents had raised directly with him .Cllrs discussed the topics and agreed to report back that they were unaware of excessive speeding ( a dangerous undertaking) on Rigton Bank , which had already been discussed with them by the resident concerned. They agree that a litter bin in the Blackmoor Lane area of the village would be desirable but have been informed by the Refuse Dept. that none are available. 
3. Date with Kisdorf Visitors at Home of Tim Gittins  .Doris and Dirk Moller from Kisdorf are planning a short visit to England on July 16th and e mailed various friends of a possible brief stop around lunchtime that day. Friends responded welcoming the idea of a lunch get together. Tim Gittins and his partner kindly offered their home as the venue and this suggestion was gratefully accepted. Some uncertainty , however, ensued as Cllrs were unsure whether the invitation should be extended to the whole parish council, the official twinning partner. Dirk and Doris  then made clear that they would be happy to see Council members not originally included in the invitation. Cllrs who wish to attend will give their names to the Clerk. (Action JG)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
4. Proposals for 20 mph limit through parts of Bardsey. The Council has now received official  maps showing draft proposals for areas in Bardsey where it was considered a 20mph speed limit might be appropriate. These were noted and will be discussed later. 
5. Village Map. Norman Overfield had informed the Council that plans for replacement were in hand and the map is now back in situ. 
6. YLCA Rep. There were no volunteers. 
7. Proposal for Telephone Box Library. A resident has suggested that the Guides, Rainbows, and Brownies  in the village might be interested in operating a library like the one in East Keswick. Cllr Flockton said that the initial cost of conversion (about £380 for East Keswick) had been the only obstacle preventing the WI taking it over. She suggested that, following the example of East Keswick, the Council should cover initial costs and then leave operating it to the WI, together with the Guides, Rainbows and Brownies, if they wish to participate   (Action LF) 
8. E mail from Dermot Kiernan, Fund Manager, M &G Real Estate, re Parlington Estate and LCC Site Allocations Plan.  This requested local parish councils to support a development plan for a reasonable sized housing scheme on the Esta,te, in preference to spreading development amongst local villages. The Clerk has discussed this with Eleanor Nicholson, Project Officer for Parlington Village, who has now to supplied BPC with a great deal of further information. It was agreed to make no comment. 
9. Complaint from Congreve resident re erection of boundary  by new owner of No 17 Congreve Way on P.O.S.  The resident reported that the owner has erected a fence 6ft. into the communal land to the rear of Congreve Way, following the example of Nos. 19 and 21. The Clerk and Cllr Flockton reported on the long history concerning this site. Over 30 years various residents with properties backing on to the land have absorbed adjoining areas into their gardens, in one case with permission to fence it from ROW. In the case of No 17, the previous owner had extended his garden into the common area but had not fenced it off. BPC over the years has received numerous complaints from residents about encroachment by their neighbours and has tried to assist by writing to the “’culprits’. LCC have been involved also, advising residents against encroachment.  It had finally been agreed that a ROW (Footpath No 23) should be established through the centre of the area, to ensure that a pathway for public use would remain permanently. After much discussion, it was agreed at the meeting that when details of the ROW, as requested by Cllr Hoyland, are known, all the residents will be advised of the necessity for preserving it..  
DATES OF NEXT MEETINGS:-

Thursday July 12th- starting at 7pm

Thursday September 13th, starting at 7pm.   
MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.

1.Large Metal Notices in Village – Cllr Sidle had noticed a van delivering these- one advertising the School Gala and one concerning the Tennis Club. 

2. Pothole outside Callister Hall – The Chairman and Cllr Tatman will repair this. 

3. ROWs – Cllr Hoyland had recently read that, once adopted, these cannot be extinguished.

Signed:

Date: 
BPC  June 18 Mins.  
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